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Brian Costantino, Solid Waste Coordinator
Camden County Division of Environmental Affairs
1301 Park Blvd,

Cherry Hill, New Jersey 08002

Dear Mr. Costantino:

The Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Sustainable Waste Management is in receipt
of a request for administrative action to the Camden County District Solid Waste Management Plan
(County Plan) dated April 6, 2022. This amendment to the County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion
of a change in name of the former Jack Robinson Disposal Services, Inc. Class A/B Recycling Center
{Jack Robinson) to Next Generation Recycling (NGR), located at 9625 River Road, Block 1804, Lot 1, in
Pennsauken Township.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, the inclusion of a change in name of an existing Class A/B recycling
center can be accomplished via an administrative action. Therefore, this request to change the name of
Jack Robinson to NGR is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.I.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Joanne McClendon of my staff by email at
Joanne.meclendon(@dep.nj.gov

Sincerely,

-

Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief
Bureau of Planning & Licensing




